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Gray & Son/Maryland Paving Toolbox Talks provide information/education to employees on safety topics such as workplace hazards, safe work practices and the Company’s Safety Policies. Toolbox Talks are intended to facilitate regular health and safety discussions on job sites. They are a tool to be used to reinforce the organization’s commitment to its’ safety culture.   
Supervisors are responsible for conducting job site safety meetings prior to the beginning of a job or work shift. Toolbox Talks should be reviewed during these meetings. This is an effective method to refresh workers’ knowledge, cover last minute safety checks and exchange information with employees. 
The Health and Safety Employment Act of 1992 requires employers to provide a safe work environment, educate employees on safety rules and practices while also providing an opportunity for employees to participate in safety activities.  
Structure of Meetings 
Toolbox Talk meetings/readings should be done weekly each Monday and run for 10 to 15 minutes. Depending on the size, nature and location of the job site, the meeting might occur on a different day. Some hazardous activities could require more frequent (even daily) meetings.  
Why We Do Toolbox Talks
· Inform employees of changes to company procedures and policies
· Identify new hazards and review existing hazards
· Inform employees of new local, state and federal requirements and regulations
· Develop and review hazard controls
· Discuss/review accident and incident data
· Develop and review work processes
· Employee training
· Encourage employee participation in safety initiatives
Tracking Procedure
Weekly Toolbox Talk sheets must be signed by each employee and returned to the Safety Department by the supervisor. Each employee is responsible for understanding the Toolbox Talk and signing the sheet. 
If an employee is not able to participate in a weekly Toolbox Talk meeting, it is the responsibility of the Foreman/Supervisor to ensure that the information is provided to that employee as soon as possible and the Toolbox Talk sheet is signed by the employee and returned to Safety. 
If an employee refuses to participate in a Toolbox Talk meeting or refuses to sign the Toolbox Talk sheet, they will not be permitted to stay on the job site and may be subject to further discipline, up to and including termination.* 
Toolbox tracking reports will be provided to management by the Safety Department for review and follow up.
All other Safety training meetings should have a sign in sheet which should be returned to Safety.
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*special accommodations will be made if an employee is unable to read/write
